****NCAA INFORMATION****
[bookmark: _GoBack]All student athletes for Division 1 or 2, must have their SAT and ACT scores sent directly to the NCAA clearinghouse during junior or senior year. These scores MUST come directly from the Collegeboard or ACT company. Students who have not done this already, and have taken their ACT or SAT, you will have to pay $9.50 for the Collegeboard, and $8.00 for ACT to send them. You can do this online at www.collegeboard.com or www.actstudent.org for those students who will be taking an SAT or ACT in the future you can code 9999 when registering and have the scores sent directly to the Collegeboard. If you have any further questions regarding this please see your assigned school counselor.
What is the NCAA? The National Collegiate Athletic Association
Recruiting: information can be found on the NCAA website under Division I, Division II, and Division III
How do I becoming eligible: on the NCAA website, click on About Us; under the “what we do” column, click on academics; in the blue related content box, click on student athlete eligibility
	Registration Web Site

	The Web address is http://www.ncaa.org/student-athletes/future.  The Eligibility Center feels that this environment will aid you in easily accessing the vital information needed to assist your student-athletes and parents with the registration and academic and amateurism certification processes.  As members of the high school community, you will be able to access your information from the “For High Schools” link.   

	Transcript Release Forms

	With the launch of the Eligibility Center’s new registration Web site, http://www.ncaa.org/student-athletes/future, the Eligibility Center no longer provides Transcript Release forms to the student to print off and provide to the high school.  This form was generated as a courtesy for high schools that may have required a Transcript Release form.  If your high school or district office requires your students to sign a form to release transcripts, use your school or district form. Remember, no specific release is required by the Eligibility Center.  You can look up your school’s list of registrants on the Eligibility Center Web site.  Simply log in under "High School Administration" and follow the prompts.  The Eligibility Center also mails a copy of this list to you prior to graduation as a reminder to send final transcripts



